Gateway Tigers –Mizzou Alumni Assocation

Planning Session

Sunday, July 22nd, 2012

Present: Mark Andrasek, Carlie Edlund, Rob Edwards, Bob Evans, Elizabeth Gaines, Courtney Hinton, Amanda LePoire, Matt LePoire, Mark Mannion, Amy McLard, Elyse Pickle, Jennifer Volk

MAA Update

Jayson Meyer, staff liaison, could not attend this afternoon’s planning session because of a prior commitment to another chapter.

President’s Update

Courtney reminded us about several Mizzou-related events taking place over the next several weeks.

Leaders Weekend is scheduled for September 13th-15th. Courtney encourages everyone to attend starting Thursday night with the True Tigers Networking Dinner, where leaders can interact with incoming freshmen and transfer students. Additional training will be provided on Friday and the weekend concludes with an awards banquet and ceremony Friday evening.

Mizzou Update is being held August 1st at World Trade Center in Clayton (121 South Meramec) on the 10th floor. You must RSVP ahead of time for the event by sending an email to events@missouri.edu or calling 573-882-1989.

Student Send-off is scheduled for August 11th at the St. Louis Zoo. We are being asked to man a table from 9:30am – 11:00am. The actual event is scheduled for 10:00am-11:00am, with a short program from MU administrators at 10:30am. Courtney asked for 7-8 volunteers to be at the event. 

Brainstorm

1. The board would like to send care packages to our scholarship winners for finals week. Members would also like to see more outreach and engagement with all of the St. Louis-area school districts.

2. Elyse says re-branding the chapter is already in the works with a new logo, etc. The board also discussed a reworking of the chapter’s by-laws. The executive committee met last week to make those revisions to the by-laws and will provide a copy for the remainder of the board to review prior to sending it off to Columbia.

3. The board decided on a “goals” statement for the upcoming year. It reads as follows: “Involving the greater St. Louis area, Mizzou alumni and friends through engagement, membership and scholarship activities.”

3. Courtney proposed printed “business cards” or “thank-you notes” to advertise both the chapter and the University. We would put them on cars with Mizzou license plates, stickers, etc. in the St. Louis area. The cards would include a website, twitter & Facebook accounts and additional contact information.

4. Mark M. wants to develop and has already started inquiring about a past-presidents council so the chapter can maintain engagement with leaders from previous years.  

5. Board members would like to have more communication with affiliate chapters such as the business school, law school, & med school. 

6. The board would like to see more business networking events for chapter members.

7. The board discussed social activities and specifically focused on watch parties and locations. We decided to retain the “Corner Pub” as the official location for the chapter’s watch parties. We will also consider listing “Mizzou-friendly” bars on our website that will hopefully offer specials for people who show Mizzou Alumni Association membership cards. 

8. Members had a lengthy discussion about what worked and what didn’t for this past spring’s Soriee in Stripes. The board agreed the model last year worked and we will move forward with similar plans with some tweaks. Securing additional corporate sponsorships will help raise additional revenue for scholarships. Carlie, Jennifer and Bob will hold frequent meetings with committee members and report directly to Courtney. They will also provide the board with the important highlights at each monthly board meeting.

Calendar Planning

1. Trivia night needs more advertising and potential corporate sponsorship. Mark proposed as part of corporate sponsorship for Soriee in Stripes, they would also get a sponsorship opportunity at trivia night. Maryland Heights Centre might be a good location.

2. Happy Hours worked at some locations while others seemed to be less than successful. Board members all agree promotion is key.

3. Discounted tickets to events like MUNY worked. Sixty-six tickets were purchased to “Aladdin,” which we all agree was a major success. One suggestion was to send “thank-you” notes to everyone who attends on the following Monday and then informing them of the next five or so events for the chapters. 

4. Benefits of Membership are something the board has gotten away from but would like to return to as a practice. Certain “discounts” would be more substantial if you are a member of the Alumni Association. We’d like to reach out to businesses to get additional tangible benefits in the St. Louis area in conjunction with the “national” MAA discounts that are already offered. This “Truman’s List” could be put on the website; however, because we all agree this would be a substantial amount of work and possibly require its own chair, we might first begin with negotiating with the businesses who reach out to us first.

5. The chapter will host a Founders’ Day Event in February. 

6. A student sendoff and a “welcome back” to St. Louis party are events already in the planning stages for next year.

7. Sports teams: The chapter will attempt to get teams together during times of softball, volleyball, kickball, etc. signup. While we wouldn’t manage these teams directly, we could offer people the chance to get together with other Mizzou alumni through an e-mail blast, Facebook, etc.

8. The “Braggin’ Rights” pregame party was very successful last year, and we’d like to host something similar for this year’s game in December.

9. Homecoming Day of Service is scheduled for October 20th, and the Gateway Tigers chapter will be a part of the “Rock and Roll Marathon” on the same weekend.

Calendar

Board Meetings will be held on the 1st Tuesday of every month, with the exception of election days. August 14th, November 7th, January 8th, April 9th are the alternate meeting days.

July

July 28th – The “SEC Kickoff Party from 2:00pm – 6:00pm at Llewellen’s in Webster Groves

August

August 1st – Mizzou Update on the 10th floor World Trade Center in Clayton

August 11th – Student Sendoff at the Zoo – see above for information

August 18th -  SEC Softball Tournament at St. Ferdinand Park in Florissant. Each team will have 5 guys and 5 girls with subs. The entry fee is $200 per team. The winning team will receive a significant portion of the pot to be donated to the school’s general scholarship fund. There will be a trophy.

August 31st – Mizzou “Pep Rally” at the Ballpark: River City Rascals vs. Windy City Thunderbolts. Gates open at 6:00, first pitch at 7:05. One dollar from each ticket will be donated to the scholarship fund. They’ve already sold 150 tickets at $8 a piece. The chapter will have a membership table and different athletes will be in attendance to sign autographs, meet fans, etc.

September

September 13th-15th – Leaders Weekend – see above for information

September 22nd – Football Watch Party for Mizzou @ South Carolina

September 27th – Happy Hour

October 
October 20th – Rock and Roll Marathon

October 26th and 27th – Homecoming Weekend – We are considering having an entry in the parade

November

November 3rd – Football Watch Party for Mizzou @ Florida

December 

December 2nd – Rams game
December TBA – Illinois vs. Mizzou pre-game party (wrap in happy hour, etc.)

January

January 12th  - Student Engagement Bowling Event

January 26th or February 2nd – Trivia Night

February 

February 11th – Founders Day (no event this day)

February 7th or 21st – Founders Day EVENT

March

TBA - Mizzou vs. Illinois baseball game – Make sure we have a membership table and Mizzou Baseball posters.

April

TBA – Community Service Event

May

May 30th – Happy Hour/Welcome Back St. Louis students

June

TBA – (Maybe the 15th) Soriee in Stripes 

TBA – Mizzou Day at Busch Stadium

July 

TBA - Welcome back students event

Next Meeting

August 14th
6:30pm

Edward Jones Building (270 and Manchester) – Room 3A
